SCIP Update 4.14.08

Tidbit of the Month: The teen pregnancy rate has decreased 38% between 1990 and 2004 (CDC).
In this newsletter:

· Training: Interventions that Work and Why: A Two-day Training on Evidence-Based HIV Prevention Interventions for People Living with HIV
· April is STD Awareness month
· Study: Research Shows Yet Again That Comprehensive Sexuality Education is Effective and What Parents Want
· Webinar: Proposal Writing Basics: How to Effectively Respond to Proposal Requests
· CDC Report: Estimated Pregnancy Rates by Outcome for the United States, 1990–2004
Interventions that Work and Why: A Two-day Training on Evidence-Based HIV Prevention Interventions for People Living with HIV
2 Days: April 30th, 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. and May 1st, 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

Oakland
This two-day training includes:
· Review research that supports the need for prevention with HIV positives

· Identify prevention needs of HIV positive individuals

· A brief overview of the main components of cognitive-behavioral theories used in HIV interventions

· Review techniques used to achieve behavior change and skills building

· Highlights of interventions found to be effective with persons living with HIV

· Practice and discuss selected exercises and activities from interventions

· Review upcoming interventions for persons living with HIV

· Discuss different approaches to using evidence based interventions for persons living with HIV

The cost of the training is FREE and includes a continental breakfast, lunch, and a resource binder. If you have any questions please contact Ky Coussey:

Email: KCoussey@mednet.ucla.edu
Telephone: 310-794-0448

Click here to register. 
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April is STD Awareness month  

 

Please open the attached flyer to find out what you can do for STD Awareness month.  

 

For more information about STD Awareness month, go to www.cdcnpin.com/stdawareness or www.stdhivtraining.org
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Research Shows Yet Again That Comprehensive Sexuality Education is Effective and What Parents Want

April's Journal of Adolescent Health (JAH) included an editorial and two important studies on sexuality education. In the first, researchers studied the National Survey of Family Growth to determine the impact of sexuality education on youth sexual risk-taking for young people ages 15-19. There are a number of important findings in this article. 

· Abstinence-only education has no impact on reducing teen pregnancy, delaying sexual initiation, or reducing STIs. 

· Youth who received comprehensive sex education had significantly lower involvement in teen pregnancy. 

· Youth who received comprehensive sex education were not more likely to have sex or get an STI. 

This study adds to the body of research that has showed time and time again that abstinence-only programs do not work and that comprehensive sexuality education is effective and does not increase sexual risk taking. 

Read more here: Abstinence-Only and Comprehensive Sex Education and the Initiation of Sexual Activity and Teen Pregnancy
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Proposal Writing Basics: How to Effectively Respond to Proposal Requests
Part I: Writing Clear Goals and Objectives
 

Thursday, April 24, 2008 
10:00-11:30 AM 
 

NACCHO will be hosting a three-part series on proposal writing featuring experts from the CDC Division of Adolescent and School Health (DASH). These live interactive web tutorials will provide the essential elements for creating strong, data-driven, proposals. Tutorial topics include developing logic models, writing SMART goals and objectives, and writing a statement of need. 

 

Registration will open on April 17, 2008 at http://webcasts.naccho.org. For additional information about this tutorial, please contact Angela Ablorh-Odjidja, aablorh@naccho.org.
 

Future interactive web tutorials: 
Thursday, May 8, 10:00-11:30 AM: Introduction to Logic Models: Mapping Your Program 
Thursday, May 29, 10:00-11:30 AM: Developing Your Statement of Need: Using Data 
For more information, visit http://www.naccho.org/topics/HPDP/ProposalWritingWebcastsNACCHO.cfm
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Estimated Pregnancy Rates by Outcome for the United States, 1990–2004
According to recently released data from the National Center for Health Statistics (NCHS), the teen pregnancy rate continued to decrease in 2003 and 2004. The teen pregnancy rate in 2004 was 72.2 pregnancies per 1,000 teen girls aged 15-19. There were a total of 729,000 pregnancies to teen girls age 15-19 in 2004.
 

The teen pregnancy rate has decreased 38% between 1990 and 2004 (from 116.8 per 1,000 to 72.2 per 1,000 respectively).

 

Also, for the first time, Hispanic teens have the highest pregnancy rates. The teen pregnancy rate was 132.8 per 1,000 among Hispanic teen girls in 2004. Between 2003 and 2004, the teen pregnancy rate among Hispanic teen girls increased from 132.1 per 1,000 to 132.8 per 1,000.  Since 1990, the teen pregnancy rate has decreased 21% among Hispanic teen girls – less than half as much as the rate has decreased for non-Hispanic white teen girls.

 

You can read the full report at http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/data/nvsr/nvsr56/nvsr56_15.pdf
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If you do not want to get bi-weekly SCIP Updates, click here to be removed from my distribution list. Also, feel free to email questions, tidbits, or ideas for future Updates. Thanks!
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